SPWG Report to ROS

March 10th, 2005

SPWG last met February 24th and 25th, 2005 in Fort Worth, TX.

Mark Carpenter (TXU Electric Delivery) updated the group on the activities of NERC System Protection and Control Task Force (SPCTF). Member companies have been asked to look into their loadability criteria on “critical” lines below 230kV and also autotransformers in anticipation of future NERC requirements.
SPWG members discussed the requirements for under-voltage load shedding (UVLS). Members agreed that implementation of UVLS would depend on the characteristics of each individual utility’s power system and PV curve. 

Pass 1 of current year short circuit case is complete. Pass 2 will be completed and the short circuit case posted by ERCOT before March 15th, 2005.

SPWG members reviewed and commented on OGRR 154 (Generator Protection Requirements, Operating Guide section 3.1.4.6). Everybody agreed that under the deregulated environment, it was appropriate that a new “Generation Technical Working Group” be created to handle such issues & be separate from T&D service providers.

Members also recommended a name change to SPWG – Transmission & Distribution Protection Working Group (TDPWG) or Power Delivery Protection Working Group (PDPWG).

SPWG discussed the requirements for a System Protection Maintenance Plan. This plan will include definitions of ERCOT mandated maintenance intervals to judge compliance, definition of grace period in case of non-compliance, definitions of testing versus maintenance for different voltage levels and different equipment categories.

SPWG members proposed minor changes to Section 7.2.5.3 of the ERCOT Operating Guides under “Automatic Under-frequency Load Shedding Protection Systems” and “Automatic Under-Voltage Load Shedding Protection Systems”. The changes include removing references to Section B.3.4 of the Appendix and Operating Guide 3 and replacing them with Section 7.2.4 and Section 2.9 of the Operating Guides respectively. 

Next SPWG meeting is scheduled for July 21st and 22nd, 2005 in Austin, TX.
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